Chairman’s Report 2022

Following my first full term in office, | am delighted to express how both Section Managements have
worked so hard together to finally achieve a near complete Unification within Bowls Leicester.
There are a few little tweaks’ but hopefully these can be put to bed asap.

| must express my sincere thanks to all members of the sectional management and Board members
for all their hard work and dedication this past 12 months.

What a year of Bowling, especially after a Covid break of nearly 2 seasons.... From our grass roots
bowlers to our elite bowlers, you have all been exceptional and proved to everyone that Bowls
Leicestershire is amongst the best Counties in the Country.

It would be rude of me to mention names as | will no doubt miss someone, however, | do have to
mention Helen Lewis Wall (Kingscroft BC) who took over the position of Para Commonwealth Games
Team Manager and with her high standards achieved a bronze medal in the Para Men’s Pairs and
Impaired Mixed Pairs. Bowls Leicestershire are very proud of you Helen you did an amazing job.

Then of course there was a Gold Medal for Jamie-Lee Winch (Kingscroft) in the Women’s Triples —
what an achievement Jamie, Bowls Leicestershire are so very proud of you. Congratulations to you
both.

Can | remind everyone that Bowls Leicestershire does not run itself, we are always looking for
someone out there to come and join us so if you have some spare time on your hands contact a
member of the Board for a chat.

May | take this opportunity of thanking everyone for their support and help during the past 12
months.

Winter well and stay safe.

Auneyce Yolinson

Chairman BL



